
CHAMPAIGN COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH 
 
 

Tuesday, June 11, 2019 
 
Call to Order 
 

The Champaign County Board of Health held a meeting on June 11, 2019 at the 
Champaign-Urbana Public Health District office, 201 W. Kenyon Road, Champaign. The 
meeting was called to order at 5:37 PM by President, Dr. Krista Jones. 

 
Roll Call  
 
 Upon roll call, the following Board members were found to be present:  Dr. Krista 
Jones, President, Dr. Julie Kumar, Vice President, Dr. John Peterson, 
Secretary/Treasurer, Dr. Kyle Fleming, Mr. David King, and Dr. Dorothy Vura-Weis.   
Mr. Bradley Clemmons, County Board Liaison and Mr. David Thies were absent. 
 
 Also present were:  Ms. Julie Pryde, CUPHD Administrator, Mr. Jim Roberts, 
CUPHD Director of Environmental Health, Whitney Greger, Program Coordinator, and 
Michael Flanagan, Environment Health Program Coordinator. 

 
Approval of Agenda/Addendum 
 
 Mr. Dave King made a motion to approve the agenda.  Dr. Dottie Vura-Weis 
seconded the motion.  With all in favor, the motion carried.  
 
Approval of Minutes 
 

Dr. Vura-Weis made a motion to approve meeting minutes from November 27, 
2018.  Mr. King seconded the motion. With all in favor, the motion carried. 

 
Public Participation on Agenda Items Only 
 
 None 
 
Correspondence and Communications 
 

Ms. Julie Pryde reported the Summer Food Program, at Champaign-Urbana 
Public Health District and local satellite locations, is feeding over 500 kids a day.  This is 
a significant, noticeable increase from last year. 
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SmileHealthy 
 

Dr. John Peterson made a motion to receive and place on file the October 2018, 
November 2018, December 2018, January 2019, February 2019, March 2019, and April 
2019 SmileHealthy monthly reports.  Dr. Kyle Fleming seconded the motion.  With all in 
favor, the motion carried. 

 
CUPHD 
 
 Dr. John Peterson made a motion to approve the CUPHD invoices for October 
2018, November 2018, December 2018, January 2019, February 2019, and March 
2019.  Mr. Dave King seconded the motion.  With all in favor, the motion carried. 
 
 Presentation by Teresa Radosevich, MPH, Posting of Food Safety Inspection 
Notices in Champaign County. 
 
 Based upon the Board’s discussion, moving forward, the Board plans to show the 
presentation, Posting of Food Safety Inspection Notices in Champaign County, to the 
Committee of the Whole.  It is the Board’s hope to determine what the Champaign 
County Board members might perceive as barriers to passing the ordinance.  
 
 Discussion took place regarding the proposal that the Village of Royal has put 
forth for a small community septic system to serve the seven downtown businesses.  
This is needed due to a space limitation on the properties of these establishments.  A 
legal system that meets 2019 code is required for future growth. 
 
 Mr. Dave King made a motion to approve a Letter of Support for the Village of 
Royal to seek grants for the community septic system.  Dr. Julie Kumar seconded the 
motion. With all in favor, the motion carried.  
 
 Dr. Kyle Fleming made a motion to waive septic permit and variance fees 
associated with the small community septic system in Royal, Illinois.  Dr. Dottie Vura-
Weis seconded the motion.  With all in favor, the motion carried. 
 
 Mr. Dave King made a motion to approve the issuance of variances for surface 
discharging aeration (NSF 40) systems for homeowners with failing septic systems 
where no other option is economically feasible without an NPDES permit from IEPA.  
Dr. Julie Kumar seconded the motion.  With all in favor, the motion carried.  
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Dr. Kyle Fleming made a motion to place on file the CUPHD Reportable 

Diseases and Performance Management reports.  Dr. Julie Kumar seconded the 
motion.  With all in favor, the motion carried.  Dr. Dottie Vura-Weis asked Ms. Julie 
Pryde to look into the graphs and reports posted and make sure they are lining up.   

 
Dr. John Peterson asked Ms. Julie Pryde for an update on measles.  Ms. Pryde 

reported we had many people in quarantine with measles; however, the measles 
outbreak is officially over.  She also reported that there are zero cases of mumps at this 
time and that CUPHD is currently having an issue with a local provider who is not 
reporting chicken pox.  She reported that CUPHD can’t confirm whether or not there is 
an active chicken pox outbreak at this time. 
 
Old Business   
 
 None 
 
Other Business  
 

Mr. Dave King made a motion to continue with the existing officers for another 
year: Dr. Krista Jones, President, Dr. Julie Kumar, Vice President, and Dr. John 
Peterson, Secretary/Treasurer.  Dr. Dottie Vura-Weis seconded the motion.  With all in 
favor, the motion carried. 

 
Public Participation on Non-Agenda Items  
 
 None 
 
Next Meeting 

 
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 20. 2019 at 5:30PM. 
 

Adjournment 
 

 With no further business to be discussed, Dr. Vura-Weis made a motion to 
adjourn the meeting at 7:17 PM.  Dr. Julie Kumar seconded the motion. With all in favor, 
the motion carried. 


